Dr. William B. Castle, Thorndike Memorial Laboratory, Boston City Hospital, Boston 18, Mass.

Dear Dr. Castle :

I am glad to acknowledge your letter of March 23 in which you mention the possibility of enlarging the informal round table discussion of the polycythemia of high altitudes with the attendance of men interested in this subject.

I think that the idea is excellent and please receive my appreciation for your interest. I am sure that the experience of such men may be very valuable for the realization of future studies at high altitudes. I will be glad to be at your disposal the whole afternoon of Friday, April 24.

Sincerely yours,

Dr. Alberto Hurtado